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Dear Brother Knights, 
 

THANK YOU ALL for the constant hard work through out this year.  We fulfilled our 
obligations for many activities, here at Seton Parish.  If you are a Brother Knight reading 
this, and you have been unable to help in the past, please do join us in any future event.  
We welcome all our brothers with open hearts.  The 'regular' knights, who work at every-
thing, would love to have help and meet our brother knights.  Please come and work side 
by side with your brothers, doing the work the Lord calls us to do. 
 

We need to give very heartfelt thanks to our Seton Squires.  They have come through time and time again this 
year and helped us out.  Events, such as, the pancake breakfasts and the Lenten fish fries, the squires were in 
charge of set up and tear down of the room for these meals to be served.  They always did an excellent job, and I 
commend them.  Squires, you are all greatly appreciated. Thank you all, so very much! 
 

The Blue Coat Dinner went great on April 24, 2010.  A special thanks to Dick, John, and Mike for another  
delicious meal.  We received many compliments from our police and firefighters.  A HUGE thank you is in order 
for Tim Bowie.  He stepped forward, at the last minute, to be our M.C. at the dinner.  Well, he actually had 
crutches, and limped forward, but he did a fabulous job, none the less. 
 

April 24 was also the day of celebration for all of our First Communicants.  The First Communion Masses went 
well.  One was at 9:30 am and the other at 1:30 pm.  I wish to personally extend my appreciation to the eight 
brother Knights, who gave their time to help with this beautiful sacramental ceremony.  To all the Fourth Degree 
brother's who could not be there, you missed out on a most important and most meaningful time in the lives of our 
children. They are the future of the Catholic Church, and we need to support them. 
 

I congratulate all the new officers, and pray they enjoy a wonderful year ahead. 
 

Thank you for allowing me to be your leader this past year.  I had a wonderful time, and I thank the Lord for all 
His graces during this experience.  I especially thank my officers for all of their help and support.  I couldn't have 
accomplished anything without them. 
 

Remember always; "Work as if it all depends on you, AND pray, as if it all depends on God, because it does.  
"God works through each one of us, each and every day of our lives.”  We just need to be open to His call, and 
offer Him our hands, our feet, our voices and whatever else He asks of us.  Just as the verses in the song; "Here I 
am Lord, it is I, Lord.  I hear you calling through the night.  I will go Lord, if you lead me.  I will hold your people 
in my heart." 
 

I will always have a special place in my heart for all my brother knights of Council 11187.  You are all  
wonderful examples of compassionate, caring and hard working Catholic-Christian Men.  I am proud to call you 
my friends, and to be a part of such a wonderful group of guys. 
God Bless, 
 

R. Wayne Patterson 
Grand Knight 11187 
 

P.S.  A special thank you to my personal secretary, (my wife) for so  
eloquently expressing my messages to you, throughout my term as Grand 
Knight.  Without her willingness to help me and her editing and typing skills, 
my letters in this newsletter would not have been possible.  Thank you, honey, 
for your support. 

 We are now on Facebook, head to our website, 
(www.KofC11187.org) click on the facebook link 
and sign in (an account is required).  Registering 
and using are free and easy... 



2 

Business Meeting Minutes - 14 April 2010 

 

Meeting opened at: 7:34pm with prayer and POA. 
 

Roll of Officers:  Chaplain, 1st yr Trustee, 2nd yr Trustee, Inner 
Guard all excused. 
 

Reading of the Minutes:  A motion was made by Gene Ebert to 
accept last months minutes as written, seconded by Ed Chinnock.  
Motion passed. 
 

Chaplain’s Report:  No Report 
 

Grand Knight’s Report:  We received a thank you letter from the 
Rupp family for Linda’s card. 
 

Wayne showed the council the ad we placed for the Josephenum 
Basket ball Tournament.  We received a thank you card from  
Father James Warner. 
 

We received an invite for the KofC Marion Council’s new club in 
Whitehall.  They are having a bingo night and invited all to come.  
Wayne left the info for anyone wishing to go. 
 

All the Fish Fries are done, and Wayne thanked the squires for all 
of their hard work.  Wayne also thanked all the Knights who  
dedicated all their time to make the Fish Fries successful.  We 
were only short staffed on the second one, and the rest were fine. 
 

We had to order new Measure Up aprons and handouts due to new 
wording requirements on each.  The old wording could have been 
taken as offensive to mentally challenged individuals, so it was 
changed. 
 

Report of Admissions:  Jim Doty stated that we should have Kyle 
Ritter go through the first degree soon. 
 

Treasurer Report:  Frank Piper read the numbers for the month. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Reading of Receipts and Bills by 
Mark Borys. 
 

Trustee’s Report:  No Report. 
 

Chancellor’s Report:  Tim Bowie yielded the floor to Gene Ebert 
who read a prayer that you should do before going into work every 
day.  The prayer makes you put God into all the work you do  
during the day, and lets his guiding hand lead all of your efforts 
for good.  Gene handed out the prayer to members at the meeting.  
Tim Bowie then stated that most of the time we work for money 
and think that is good enough.  We need to make our life and our 
work be about God and not money. 
 

Advocate Report:  No Report.  Ed Chinnock did state that our 
Council made it into the Columbia Magazine for repairing the 
Statue in front of the Church. 
 

Report of Service Committees/Programs: 
 

Membership Chair:  Jim Doty stated that we still need 1 more 
member to meet quota.  We have had 12 new members and 9  
deductions.  We have met our Insurance quota for the year.  
Wayne stated that we will be setting up an open house for all the 
new RCIA candidates. 
 

Program Director:  Frank Hare stated that he sent in the annual 
council “of the year” award nominations, and Wayne will discuss 
more at the May meeting.  All the reports have been filed on time. 
 

Church Director:  The Adoration potluck dinner was a success.  
Our Council was awarded a pin for 10 years of adoration service.  

Brother Ray was there to accept the award.  
 

Squires:  Steve Mallot stated that we have 3-5 squires going to 
the Spring Leadership Retreat.  They sold 184 cans of soda during 
the Fish Fries. They made $XX profit.  The circle decided to  
donate $XXX to a seminarian to help cover monthly expenses.   
$XXX donations also went to the Bishop Griffin Center, and the 
Food Pantry in Pickerington. 
 

Respect Life:  Ed stated the year is winding down, and during the 
40 days for life, we had covered ½ of the day.  The group is taking 
flowers to the Pickerington Nursing Home in May.  Check  
bulletin for exact date.  We need to start looking ahead to next 
year for the bus situation.  Frank Hare stated we need to have the 
Council sponsor more Right to Life issues for our Program  
requirements. 
 

Charity Raffle:  George Schneider stated that we had 80 tickets at 
the first turn in.  The next and final turn in is May 19th.  We need 
to remember to sell as many as possible.  The Council gets a  
percentage of the amount sold. 
 

Fish Fry Report:  Brother Tom thanked everyone who helped out 
this year.  We had a bad 2nd week that caused our numbers to be 
down, but not bad numbers considering the poor  economy. 
 

Measure-Up:  Frank Piper stated our spots are the Kroger on Hill 
road.  The corners of Hill and Center streets, the corner of  
Refugee and Hill, and Refugee and Milnor.  We need help on the  
following dates: 
 

Friday the 30th from 5-9pm and the Kroger on Hill. 
May 1st 9-12am at all the intersections. 
Possible collectors needed after Masses 
Frank will get more info on this. 
Please see Frank to schedule. 
 

Blue Coat Dinner:  April 24th , servers arrive at 6pm and clean up 
crew arrives at 7pm.  It is being held in the Pac Center this year.  
Set up crew arrives at 2-3 pm.  We have 3 coming from the  
Sheriff’s department, and 17 from Pickerington PD.  Harry is the 
Emcee,  and we need all the help we can get. 
 

Report of Standing Committee’s: 
 

Magnet Sales:  No Report 
 

Communications:  No Report 
 

Old Business:  No old business 
 

New Business: 
 

Bell Request:  Brother Paul requested $XXX for a final set of 
chimes for the church bell choir.  They come with the case, and 
cost $XXX plus shipping.  He is requesting $XXX from the 
Council and he will pay for the rest.  Paul made the motion,  
seconded by Mike Phillips.  Motion is to be posted in the  
newsletter and to be voted on at the May meeting. 
 

Blue Coat Dinner:  Harry Clyburn spoke on the Blue Coat  
Dinner.  He was very upset at the lack of support at the dinner last 
year, and urges everyone to come.  We are going to need someone 
to help with Babysitting during the meal.  Tim Bowie stated he 
would look into it.  Cocktails start at 6pm.  Steve Mallot  
suggested we use a calling tree to get more Knights there. 
 
 

 
Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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Bishop’s Annual Appeal:  Harry also spoke about the Bishop’s 
Annual Appeal, and how poor we give as a Parish.  He has been 
put in charge of the BAA committee this year and will need 
Knights to do call backs on parishioners who donate small 
amounts.  We will try to get them to provide more support to the 
BAA.  Pride and Accountability are the theme for this year.  
Please sign up with Harry. 
 

Church retreat:  Harry also mentioned the Church retreat being 
held on August 13th and 14th.  The Knights are doing the meals for 
the event, and much help is needed.  Food is being supplied by 
Bob Evans, we need to do food prep, clean up, and serving.   
Saturday is in the PAC, the rest is going to be held in the Church. 
 

Pickerington Community Garden Plot:  Brother Scott made a 
motion to have the Council support a Pickerington Community 
garden plot.  He needs $XXX to plant and care for the plot, and 
all the food goes to the Food Pantry.  The lot size is 20’x15’.  
Frank Piper seconded the motion.  Discussion was held and the 
motion was voted on.  Motion passed.  Frank Piper suggested we 
get our families to help out tending the plot as well. 
 

Spy Group Confirmation Retreat:  Tim Bowie made a motion 
for the Council to support the Spy Group Confirmation Retreat.  
70 kids went last year, and Barb Serrano needs $ 3,450.00 for the 
event meals.  Tim motioned that we pay for the entire amount, 
and the motion was seconded by Edd Chinnock.  Motion will be 
published and voted on in May.  Tim stated he would get more 
information on exactly how much money was needed. 
 

Tim also said we need to do a calling tree to get people involved 
that are not involved now. 
 

Nominations:  Gene Ebert stated the nominees for next year: 
 

Grand Knight:  Harry Clyburn 
Deputy Grand Knight:  Tim Bowie 
Chancellor:  George Schneider 
Advocate:  Edd Chinnock 
Trustee:  Wayne Patterson, Frank Piper, Jesse Garcia 
Recorder:  Mike Phillips 
Treasurer:  Open 
Financial Secretary:  Mark Borys 
Warden:  Joe Nalepa 
Inner Guard:  Gene Ebert 
Outer Guard:  Ron Blymire 
 

Nominees will be stated again at the May meeting and voting will 
be done then. 
 

Field Agents Report:  No Report 
 

District Deputy Report:  Steve Skinner wanted to thank all the 
officers for all that we do. 
 

4th Degree Report:  Jerry Lowery stated we will need honor 
guard for 1st communion and for the Blue Coat Dinner.  We need 
more to sign up for the dinner, and you must wear your tux and 
regalia.  Exemplification is this weekend, 1pm Saturday at Cherry 
Valley  In Newark.  Friday night is the Dinner/Dance.  Wear suit 
or tux.  Golf outing coming up soon. 
 

Lecturer’s Report:  Preach as much as you can.  Collecting for 
the year of the priest.  Father Jim taking 2-3 days off. 
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) 
 

Prayers:  Please keep the following in your daily prayers:  all 
military personnel, active or veteran.  All brothers in need, and all 
the sick in our parish.  The following list also should be kept in 
our prayers this month: 
 

Jeff Samborsky,  Marjorie Miller,  Dave Adams, Maureen Patter-
son, Jan Hartman, Katie Johanni, Ryan Schneider, Gary Anderson, 
Mark Bailey, and All Deacons and Priests. 
 

Deacon Hector led us in the closing Prayer, and we closed the 
meeting at 9:20 pm. 
 

Mike Phillips 
Recorder 

Measure Up ... 
 

On Friday (April 30th), Saturday (May 1) and Sunday (May 2) 
our Council will conduct the annual Measure Up campaign.  This  
campaign has in the past supported the special needs of our com-
munity (Fairfield Industries and Pickerington Special Olympics).  
We need people to man street corners/intersections, store fronts 
and after each Mass (Saturday and Sunday). 
 
If you are willing to help, please give me a call (614) 833-1926 or 
email ki8gw@att.net 
 

Frank Piper, PGK 
Measure Up Coordinator 

Nominations for Council Officers 
 

Our Council is now accepting nominations for Council Officers.  
Available offices to run for are as follows: 

Grand Knight  Harry Clyburn 

Deputy Grand Knight  Tim Bowie 

Chancellor  George Schneider 

Advocate  Edd Chinnock 

Recorder  Mike Phillips 

Treasurer  Open 

Financial Secretary  Mark Borys 

Warden  Joe Nalepa 

Inner Guard  Gene Ebert 

Outer Guard  Ron Blymire 

Trustees  Wayne Patterson 

  Frank Piper 

  Jesus Garcia 
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Knights of Columbus 
IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

Have You? 
 

Have you been out to the website lately?  If not you can visit at 
the following link: 
 

www.kofc11187.org 
 

If you have an ideas for the website please let me know, it is 
your site and any idea that improves the site is always welcome. 
 

New to the site is a link to listen to St. Gabriel's (1580 AM). 
 

Also any ideas for the newsletter are also welcome. 
 

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN 

Web/Newsletter Editor 

Perpetual Adoration 
 

Since Perpetual Adoration started at Seton, the Council has been 
responsible for the Monday 5-6 am. hour and we have filled by 
using the call list. When I call, please sign up for a time. 
 

William Sharon 

Inside/Outside Guards:  The Guards have similar  
responsibilities, but distinct differences.  The Outside Guard tends 
to the outer door admitting visitors and members to the inner door.  
Once at the inner door, the Inside Guard checks to make sure that 
their membership cards are current. 
 

Board of Trustees:  The Board of Trustees consists of three 
members elected by the council and the Grand Knight, who serves 
as chairman of the board.  They oversee the work of the Financial 
Secretary and Treasurer, and with the Deputy Grand Knight serve 
on the council’s retention committee.  During council elections, 
only the Three-year Trustee is voted on, with the others moving 
on to become two and one-year trustees, respectively. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact any of the current  
officers.  

Council Officer Duties 
 

Gentlemen, the time has come for our election of officer’s for the 
next fraternal year. Many ask at this time, of the duties of the 
positions.  These are listed here below for your  
consideration.  Those not included here … Financial Secretary, 
Lecturer, and Chaplain are due to the fact that they are  
appointed by either the Grand Knight or Supreme. 
 

For any of you wishing to eventually attain the position of Grand 
Knight, a good practice (but, not a requirement) is to hold all 
offices.  This aids you in directing your officers once in the top 
spot. 
 

Grand Knight:  The Grand Knight is responsible for the welfare 
of the council. He presides over council meetings, acts as an ex-
officio member of all committees, appoints a membership and 
programming director, convenes officers for a monthly meeting, 
and ensures all necessary reports are submitted to the state and 
Supreme Council. He should also be aware of the council’s finan-
cial status and ensure that his signature appears on all checks 
drawn. The Grand Knight is a member of the  
Advisory Board with general supervision of the council’s  
Columbian Squire circle. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  The Deputy Grand Knight is second in 
command. He assists the Grand Knight with council affairs and 
fulfills all duties assigned to him by the Grand Knight. Should the 
Grand Knight be absent from a council meeting, the Deputy 
Grand Knight presides.  He is chairman of the council’s  
retention committee and also a member of the Advisory Board 
charged with overseeing the council’s sponsored Columbian 
Squires circle. 
 

Chancellor:  The Chancellor has a variety of responsibilities. 
Primarily, he assists the Grand Knight and the Deputy Grand 
Knight in the execution of their duties and oversees the council in 
both their absences.  He is charged with strengthening the mem-
bers’ interests in council activities.  The Chancellor is  
chairman of the admission committee and a member of the  
Columbian Squires circle ceremonial team. 
 

Recorder:  The Recorder is similar to a court reporter or a secre-
tary. He is responsible for maintaining a true record of all 
actions of the council and its correspondence. 
 

Treasurer:  The Treasurer is responsible for the safekeeping and 
maintaining records of all council funds and accounts. He 
is responsible for depositing money into the council’s accounts 
and provides a certificate of such monies to the Grand Knight. 
He is also responsible for payment of all expenses. 
 

Advocate:  The Advocate is the legal representative of the coun-
cil and serves as the council’s attorney at trials and  
investigations of any interest to the council. While he does not 
need to be a member of the legal profession, he should be  
familiar with the council by-laws, the Order’s Charter,  
Constitution and Laws, Methods of Conducting a Council  
Meeting, and Robert’s Rules of Order. 
 

Warden:  The Warden is the ‘watchdog’ for council property and 
degree paraphernalia, except the property of the financial secre-
tary, treasurer and recorder. He is also responsible for  
setting up the council chambers for meetings and ceremonial 
work. During ceremonial exemplifications, he will appoint and 
supervise guards. 
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May 2010 
 

From the `Days of Devotion by Pope John XXIII 
 

This is the Third of the series about the prayer the `Our Father’ 
 

‘GIVE US THIS DAY OUR DAILY BREAD” 
 

This is a great problem - the provision of our daily bread, and so it 
has its place in the program of Christian prayer and activity. 
 

It is the Lord that gives us our food as the reward for every man’s 
toil. It is he who inspires the minds of innumerable people who 
with awakened consciences endeavor to discover the ways and 
means of creating prosperity, material wealth also, so that men’s 
bodies may be strong enough to be used for good purpose, and 
equal to the needs, the aspirations and the splendors of the soul. 
 

We are certainly grieved and saddened when we see the  
willingness of many to draw light and strength from what the 
church teaches us for the solution of the great problems set by 
economic conditions and the search for temporal well-being. 
When light from heaven is shut out and men’s eyes are closed to 
the radiance of the Gospel commandments, which are the  
foundation of our Christian civilization, it is inevitable that the 
people should find themselves struggling in a vain endeavor even 
to improve economic conditions. These will never be able to  
provide true prosperity for human society, for this is to be sought 
in a wider interpretation of men’s needs. 
 

Next month: “AND FORGIVE US OUR TRESPASSES ” 
 

Submitted by; 

Bud Joos, PGK 

PRAYER BEFORE STARTING WORK 
 

My Heavenly Father, as I enter this workplace, 
I bring your presence with me. 

I speak Your peace, Your grace, Your mercy, 
and Your perfect order into this office. 
I acknowledge Your power over all that  

will be spoken, thought, decided, and done within these walls. 
Lord, I thank you for the gifts You have blessed me with. 

I commit to using them responsibly in Your honor. 
Give me a fresh supply of strength to do my job. 

Anoint my projects, ideas, and energy, 
so that even my smallest accomplishment  

may bring You glory. 
Lord when I am confused, guide me. 

When I am weary, energize me. 
When I am burned out, infuse me with the light of the Holy 

Spirit. 
May the work that I do and the way I do it bring 

Faith, joy, and a smile to all that I come in 
contact with today.  And oh, Lord, 

when I leave this place, give me traveling grace. 
Bless my family and home to be in order as I left it. 

Lord thank You for everything You’ve done, 
Everything You’re doing and everything You are going to do. 

In the name of Jesus I pray, with much love and  
Thanksgiving 

Amen 

Be Proud of our Catholicism 
 

With all of the negativity surrounding our priests in the media 
today, here is a pleasant change.  This article was written by a 
Jewish business man.  We Catholics could take some PR  
lessons from him!  It was sent to us by Suzi Rodriguez,  
daughter of Joe Rossi, one of our former Grand Knights who is 
now deceased.  Thanks Suzi.  Your father would be proud. 
 

“Why would newspapers carry on a vendetta on one of the most 
important institutions that we have today in the United States, 
namely the Catholic Church? 
 

Do you know - the Catholic Church educates 2.6 million  
elementary and high school students everyday at the cost to that 
Church of 10 billion dollars, and a savings on the other hand to 
the American taxpayer of 18 billion dollars.  The graduates go 
on to university studies at the rate of 92%. 
 

The Church has 230 colleges and universities in the U.S. with 
an enrollment of 700,000 students. 
 

The Catholic Church has a non-profit hospital system of 637  
hospitals, which account for hospital treatment of 1 out of every  
5 people - not just Catholics - in the United States today 
 

But the press is vindictive and trying to totally denigrate in 
every way the Catholic Church in this country.  They have 
blamed the disease of pedophilia on the Catholic Church, which 
is as irresponsible as blaming adultery on the institution of  
marriage. 
 

Let me give you some figures that Catholics should know and 
remember.  For example, 12% of the 300 Protestant clergy  
surveyed admitted to sexual intercourse with a parishioner; 38% 
acknowledged other inappropriate sexual contact in a study by 

the United Methodist Church, 41.8% of clergy women reported  
unwanted sexual behavior; 17% of laywomen have been sexually 
harassed. 
 

Meanwhile, 1.7% of the Catholic clergy has been found guilty of 
pedophilia. 10% of the Protestant ministers have been found 
guilty of pedophilia.  This is not just a Catholic problem. 
 

A study of American priests showed that most are happy in the 
priesthood and find it even better than they had expected, and that 
most, if given the choice, would choose to be priests again in face 
of all this obnoxious PR the church has been receiving. 
 

The Catholic Church is bleeding from self-inflicted wounds.  The 
agony that Catholics have felt and suffered is not necessarily the 
fault of the Church.  You have been hurt by a small number of 
wayward priests that have probably been weeded out by now. 
 

Walk with your shoulders high and your head higher.  Be a proud 
member of the most important non-governmental entity in the 
United States today.  Then remember what Jeremiah said: 'Stand 
by the roads, and look and ask for the ancient paths, where the 
good way is and walk in it, and find rest for your souls'.  Be proud 
to speak up for your faith with pride and reverence and learn what 
your Church does for all other religions.” 
 

Google Sam Miller (Jewish Cleveland businessman) it to read the 
entire article. 
 
Submitted by; 

Mike Croyle, PGK 
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Respect Life: Immigrant Dilemma 
 

Yesterday, while talking to my son who lives in Arizona, illegal 
immigration came up.  The governor of Arizona just signed a bill 
passed by the Arizona legislature allowing Arizona police and 
sheriffs to stop people and check ID’s of people they suspect may 
be illegal immigrants.  Before this law, they could only make this 
check if they stopped them for some other reason or probable 
cause.  President Obama immediately asked the Justice  
Department to find a way to rescind the new law on the grounds 
that it could lead to racial profiling.  The US Constitution states 
that this is a federal obligation, but Arizona says the US  
Government has not been doing its job so Arizona must. 
 

My son told me there are 450,000 illegal immigrants in Arizona 
alone, and they are third (after California and Texas) in illegal 
immigration.  Arizona is having a budget crisis like many states 
and the burden of illegal immigration is a major part of that.  This 
hits close to home for my son as his wife teaches in a school that 
has many legal and illegal immigrants.  The Arizona school  
system has to make many cutbacks due to the budget crisis and 
many people think illegal immigrants are overburdening the 
school system. 
 

On the other hand, undocumented workers do many jobs that 
American workers will not do at the wages businesses are willing 
to pay.  This conversation and the publicity about the new law 
reminded me of some information I got a few months ago about 
immigration.  It is from an organization called “Justice for  
Immigrants”, founded by USCCB and a number of other Catholic 
organizations. 
 

The documents I have address some of these questions and give 
the Bishop’s and Catholic Church’s responses: 
 

For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 
Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 
Washington DC 20017-1194  

(202) 541-3000 

K of C First Saturday Mass 
 

First Saturday of the month Mass, starts 
at 8:30 am, with a Rosary service for voca-

tions.  This is a great way to support our 
Parish! 

Catholic Social Teaching states that people have a right to find 
opportunities in their homeland, but if they cannot, they have the 
right to migrate to support themselves and their families.  The 
Church also recognizes the right of sovereign nations to control 
their borders; however, they should afford protection to refugees 
and asylum seekers who fear death, harm or persecution in their 
home nations.  Nations should respect the human rights and  
dignity of undocumented migrants and not abuse them or detain 
them in deplorable conditions while affording them due process of 
the law. 
 

But they broke the law so they should not be rewarded by  
allowing them to stay.  While the Church supports the rule of law, 
there are times when laws should be examined and changed.  In 
many ways the current immigration system is broken and  
contributes to the abuse and exploitation of migrants.  Current 
immigration laws are old, outdated and arbitrarily limit  
immigration to unrealistic numbers. 
 

Providing legal status to undocumented immigrants penalizes  
immigrants who follow the rules.  The US Bishops address this 
very real concern with a proposal that requires undocumented 
workers work six years before applying for permanent resident 
status.  This moves them to “the end of the line” behind  
immigrants who have petitioned for a green card under current 
rules.  
 

The US Bishops believe that revising immigration laws and  
removing many of the obstacles to immigration will solve most of 
our immigration problems while respecting a nation’s right and 
obligation to secure its borders. 
 

Information in this article from Justiceforimmigrants.org.  
 

Edd Chinnock,  

Council Respect Life Coordinator 
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July 2009 

  

August 

  

September 
1   Squire’s Meeting 1   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 2  Squire’s Meeting 
4   Happy Birthday America 5   Squire’s Meeting 5  Rosary/Mass/Meeting 
4   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 12   Business Meeting 7   Labor Day 
8   Business Meeting 19   Assembly Meeting 9   Business Meeting 

15   Assembly Meeting 26   1st Degree/Social 13   Squire’s Pancake Breakfast 
22  1st Degree/Social       16   Assembly Meeting 

          23   1st Degree/Social 
                  
                
                  
                  
                  
                  
                  

October November December 
3   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 4   Squire’s Meeting 2   Squire’s Meeting 
7  Squire’s Meeting 7  Rosary/Mass/Meeting 5   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

12  Columbus Day 11  Veteran's Day 9   Business Meeting 
12  Council Anniversary 11  Business Meeting 13   2nd Pancake Breakfast/Santa 
14  Business Meeting 15  1st Pancake Breakfast 16   Assembly Meeting 
21  Assembly Meeting 18  Assembly Meeting 23   1st Degree/Social 
24  Family Fun Festival 25  1st Degree/Social 25   Christmas 
28  1st Degree/Social 26   Thanksgiving Day 31   New Year's Eve 
31  Halloween             

    2nd/3rd Degree             
                  
                  
                 
                  

January 2010 February March 
1   Happy New Year 3  Squire’s Meeting 3   Squire’s Meeting 
2  Rosary/Mass/Meeting 6  Rosary/Mass/Meeting 5   3rd Fish Fry 
6  Squire’s Meeting 10  Business Meeting 6   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

10  3rd Pancake Breakfast 14  Valentine’s Day 10   Business Meeting 
13  Business Meeting 14  4th Pancake Breakfast 13   St Patrick's Party 
20  Assembly Meeting 17  Assembly Meeting 17   Assembly Meeting 
27  1st Degree/Social 17  Ash Wednesday 19   4th Fish Fry 
31  Free Throw Contest 19  1st Fish Fry 24   1st Degree/Social 

     20  Wives Appreciation Dinner 26   5th Fish Fry 
      24  1st Degree/Social 28   Palm Sunday 
      26  2nd Fish Fry       
               
               
               

April May June 
1  Holy Thursday 1   Measure Up 2   Squire’s Meeting 
2  Good Friday 2    5   Rosary/Mass/Meeting 
3  Rosary/Mass/Meeting 1  Rosary/Mass/Meeting 9   Business Meeting 
4  Easter 5  Squire’s Meeting 16   Assembly Meeting 
7  Squire’s Meeting 9  Mother's Day 20   Father's Day 

14  Business Meeting 12  Business Meeting - Elections 23   1st Degree/Social 
21  Assembly Meeting 19  Assembly Meeting- Elections 25    
24  Blue Coats Dinner 26  1st Degree/Social       
24  Measure Up 29  State Convention       
25   30         
25  2nd/3rd Degree 31         
28  1st Degree/Social 31  Memorial Day       

               
               

2009/2010 Council 11187 Calendar (tentative) 
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2009/10  Officers Phone List  
  

Chaplain  
Fr. Jim Klima 833-0482 

  

Grand Knight  
Wayne Patterson 833-0980 

  

Deputy Grand Knight  
Harry Clyburn 501-1644 

  

Chancellor  
Tim Bowie 501-0900 

  

Advocate  
Edd Chinnock (740) 927-5099 

  

Recorder  
Mike Philips 834-5663 

  

Financial Secretary  
Mark Borys (740) 862-6142 

  

Treasurer  
Frank Piper  833-1926 

  

Warden  
George Schneider 833-1782 

  

Inner Guard  
Ed Tavares 552-3985 

  

Outer Guard  
Ron Blymire 837-7435 

  

Lecturer  
Hector Raymond 833-0671 x 243 

  

3rd Year Trustee  
Eugene Ebert 833-9643 

  

2nd Year Trustee  
Jesus Garcia 577-9016 

  

1st Year Trustee  
Dick Petersen 868-8615 

  

  

Membership  
James Doty 367-6344 

  

Field Agent  
Matthew Vitartas 493-8895 

Please keep the following in your daily prayers:  Jeff Samborsky,  Marjorie Miller,  Dave Adams, Maureen Patterson, 
Jan Hartman, Katie Johanni, Ryan Schneider, Gary Anderson, Mark Bailey, and All Deacons and Priests.  All military 
personnel, active or veteran.   

Prayer Corner 

Comments or articles contact 
Jesus Garcia 

Phone: 614-577-9016 
Email: 84svo@ameritech.net 

Council: 
http://www.kofc11187.org 

May 2010 

1 Measure Up 

2  

1 Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

5 Squire’s Meeting 

9 Mother's Day 

12 Business Meeting - Elections 

19 Assembly Meeting - Elections 

26 1st Degree/Social 

29 State Convention 

30  

31  

31 Memorial Day 

  

June 2010 

2 Squire’s Meeting 

5 Rosary/Mass/Meeting 

9 Business Meeting 

16 Assembly Meeting 

20 Father's Day 

23 1st Degree/Social 
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Knights of Columbus 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 

600 Hill Rd. North  
Pickerington, Ohio 43147 


